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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D C. 2088¢

August 6, 1991

Honorable Barbara Boxer
United States House of Representatives
washington, D. C. 20518

Dear Congresswoman Boxer:

This s in response to your letter of August 2, 1991, requesting
postponement of the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safequards' (ACRS)
review of the Long-Term Seismic Program for the Diablo Canyon Nuclear
power Plant on August 7 and 8, 199] in Bethesda, Maryland.

The ACRS has advised me that they would defer its previously scheduled
August 7 and 8 meetings and reschedule the Committee review of the Diablo
Canyon seismic reevaluation. The ACRS Subcommittee on Extreme External
Phenomena will hold a public meeting in San Luis Obispo County within
severa! weeks to be followed by a full ACRS review in Bethesda, Maryland.
The schedule for the meetings will be announced in the next few weeks,

We will keep you informed on all matters pertaining 10 this issue.

Sincerely,
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Dennis X. Rathbun, Director
Congressional Affairs
0ffice of Governmental and

public Affairs
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